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        MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

September 10, 2003

TO:

MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

STATE

SB 314 (Murray) ½ Cent Sales Tax for Los Angeles County

The Senate adjourned without hearing SB 314 today due to committee meetings regarding water issues.  It is expected to be heard tomorrow.  The Board’s position is “work with author.”

AB 1723 (Labor and Employment Committee) Meal and Rest Period

AB 1723 was recently amended to include the following changes:

· Employers may not require or permit employees to work during any legally mandated meal or rest periods,

· If employers fail to provide a meal and rest period, the affected employee would recover one hour of additional pay.

AB 1723 appears to undercut the agreement that was reached by the California Transit Association and specified labor representatives and codified in AB 98 which was opposed by the MTA Board of Directors.  This bill could be heard in the Assembly as soon as tomorrow.  The Board has not taken a position on this bill.
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